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From Pastor Kathryn… 

 
“And all of us, with unveiled faces, seeing the glory of 

the Lord as though reflected in a mirror, are being 
transformed into the same image from one degree of 
glory to another; for this comes from the Lord, the 

Spirit.” 2 Corinthians 3:18 
 
Dear Ones, 
 All United Methodist Pastors are expected to be 
lifelong learners and in fact we are required to 
participate in continuing education experiences on a 
regular basis. Our California-Nevada Annual 
Conference requires its pastors to complete minimum 
hours of continuing education every four years in the 
areas of intercultural competency, clergy boundaries, 
spiritual formation, disciple making, professional 
competency and self-care. I applaud this requirement 
and have regularly sought out significant and more 
comprehensive continuing education events than the 
minimum required. The area of greatest passion for me 
has always been that of Christian spiritual formation – 
my own and assisting others in their spiritual formation - 
being less and less conformed to the ways of our culture 
and more and more into the image of Christ, “from one 
degree of glory to another.” I deeply believe that this 
individual formation to the Way of Christ is the solution 
to the great problems that face us in the world, and it is 
why I am called to this vocation as pastor. 
 I am currently participating in a seminary class at 
Garrett Evangelical Theological Seminary titled 
Practicum/Supervision in Spiritual 
Direction/Companionship. This course requires my 
traveling to Garrett’s Chicago area campus 4 times 
during this academic year. Most of the time you won’t 
even be aware that I am gone since the timing of the 
class allows me to be home on Saturday night to preach 
on Sunday morning. The first session was in September, 
the second is the first week in November and the last 
two are in February and March 2015. The material I am 
studying and course work I am required to complete is 
completely relevant to my daily work here at Eureka 
First UMC. I am excited about the books I need to read, 
the reflection on my work here in relation to this course 
and even the four seasons I will get to experience in 
Chicago. I invite your participation in all the means of 
spiritual formation offered here at Eureka First UMC, 
your prayers for me in this adventure and your curiosity. 
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True North Organizing Network Update 

A “season of listening” through one to one 
conversations in our church, in Eureka and throughout the 
Humboldt, Del Norte and Tribal Lands region is in full 
swing. Currently at Eureka First UMC we are paying 
attention to whom we have had conversations with and who 
we need to schedule conversations with in the future. The 
themes we are hearing will soon be sorted locally and 
regionally in preparation for selecting important issues to do 
research on, leading eventually to local and regional actions. 
In October Pastor Kathryn will be joining other faith leaders 
at a convening of True North’s Clergy Caucus and in 
November or early December persons all over the region will 
be invited to a regional convening of True North. Please stay 
tuned for more updates and keep this important grass-roots 
effort in your prayers. Together we can help our community 
and the whole region be a healthier, safer and more fair place 
to live, work and raise our families. 
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Church Calendar 

 

World Communion Sunday 
Bridge Across F Street 
Sunday October 5 
In celebration of World Communion Sunday we will continue 
our tradition of joining our neighbor churches on F Street to 
celebrate Holy Communion.  Sunday October 5 following the 
10:00 worship service 
 

Kenya 2015 Mission Team  
Rummage Sale 
October 11 
We are gearing up for a 3-week Kenya Mission Trip in the 
summer of 2015. If you would like to be a part of the team 
contact Sally Hansen at 476-0245.  We already have a few 
signed up and are ready to begin fund raising: 

Rummage Sale 
Saturday October 11 
8 am to 3 pm 
In Felllowship Hall  

If you have items to donate they may be left in Fellowship 
Hall from October 5 to October 10.  Thank you! 
 

Dinner & Devotions  
at the Women’s Shelter -- October 11 
Our October Dinner will be Enchiladas and Diane Mettam 
will bring the devotions.   
Still needed for the dinner: 

2 salads 
1 fruit plate 
Chips 
Salsa 
Ice Cream 
Ice Cream Cones 

Contact Sharon Warren at 443-1625 if you would like to help. 
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4th Day Group  
Calling all Cursillistas who would like to get together for 
fellowship and sewing!  We will gather on the second Sunday 
of the month (October 12) from 1:00 to 5:00 pm in Room 17, 
Christie Hall. For more information contact Margie O’Keefe 
– 834-2597. 
 

New Study: Separating truth from rumor 
about the faith of Islam 

Pastor Kathryn Dunning will lead a five week DVD-
based study titled, The Jesus Fatwah: Love Your (Muslim) 
Neighbor as Yourself in October and November.  

“Much of what passes as information about Islam is 
weed-like disinformation rooted in stereotype and watered by 
fear. In The Jesus Fatwah, Islamic and Christian scholars 
offer reliable information about what Muslims believe, how 
they live out their faith, and how we all can be about building 
relationships across the lines of faith.” – from the description 
of this Living the Questions curriculum. 

The study features seventeen Islamic and Christian 
scholars covering themes of the basic tenants of Islam, 
misconceptions about Islam, Islam in America and making 
connections with Muslims. There will be two choices of 
sessions to attend for this study: Tuesday evenings at 7:00 or 
Wednesday mornings at 10:00. Class sessions will be October 
14/15, October 21/22, October 28/29, November 11/12 and 
November 18/19. Please note that there will be no class the 
first week in November. Please let the church office know if 
you plan to participate in this study so that Pastor Kathryn 
knows how many to prepare for.  
 

New Church Directories - Photo Sessions 
October 16,17,18 
Do you ever see people and wonder what their names are? 
Have you ever heard an announcement regarding a member 
and wished you could put a face with a name? Are you a new 
member and wish you had something to help you put names 
with faces? Help is on the way! We are producing a new 
pictorial directory!  
There is no cost to our church, and each participating family 
will receive a complimentary 8x10 portrait and directory and 
have the opportunity to purchase additional portraits to share 
with family & friends. Watch for weekend sign-ups or visit 
our website to schedule your photography appointment. We 
look forward to seeing you! 

MISSION AUCTION COMING  
Sunday October19 
Our annual church auction is coming up quickly so get ready.  
As usual there will be a variety of special, unique goods and 
services placed on the auction block by members of our 
church family.  This is always a fun event and all the 
proceeds will go to mission projects.  Plan on staying after 
church on Sunday to nibble on some delicious home baked 
desserts and participate in the bidding.  If you have something 
you would be willing to contribute for the auction please call 
Sharon Warren, Louise Fredrickson or the church office to 
sign up.   
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Paul and Fabiola Drumm are serving Christ in 
South Asia.  As their home church we have 

pledged to be a part of their financial support.  One Sunday a 
month we sell DRUMM STICKS (ice cream cones).  So, plan 
to treat yourself to ice cream and support this exciting 
mission project. 
�
 

Women’s Book Club  
Monday October 20 at 3 pm in the 
library. 
Book “Unaccustomed Earth” by Jhumpa 
Lahiri. 
 

Church Council 
The Church Council will meet Thursday October 23 at 6:45 
pm 
 

SERVING AT ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
October 25 
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Pumpkin Carving Carnival 
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YOUTH GROUP 
Thursday evenings from 7 to 8 pm in the youth room, 
Christie Hall.  All youth in 7th to 12th grade are invited -- for 
more information contact Eric Hale at 499-4060. 
 

COMING UP – 
November --Operation Christmas Child Christmas Shoe 
Boxes  
November 16 & 23 – African Jewelry Sale 
 
 



ADVENT TEA:   
FRIDAY DEC.  5 1:00 PM AND 7:00 PM 
Have you ever thought about hosting a table for Advent Tea 
or helping in the kitchen but didn't know what to do or how to 
do it? Well, we have an informational guide and resources. 
You don't have to do it alone. Many people can do it in the 
afternoon but not at night or vice versa. A table can be hosted 
by an individual or several people. You don't have to invite 
people if that has kept you from hosting. The church receives 
reservations that come as a result of the advertisement placed 
in the newspaper so you do not have to find people to fill 
your table. We also have a committee to help answer your 
questions or assist in finding the resources you need to 
decorate. The coordinator is Kris Flanders 443-1448.  Other 
committee members you may call are Margie O'Keefe 834-
2597, Catherine Moore 845-3731, Cheryl Churchill  502-
6561, Marie Granshaw 444-9150, Judy Taylor 267-0832 or 
the church office 442-3015  for further information. 

 
Litha – our World Vision Student in Kenya 
It is time once again to send in our sponsorship for Litha.  On 
our last visit with her we learned that our sponsorship does 
not cover her secondary schooling.  The fees run just over 
$100 per term.  We have been able to help her out with those 
fees and we are hoping to continue to do so.  Below are two 
letters I have recently received from her and thought I’d 
share. 
  
Dear Sally, 
Receive greetings from me 
Litha.  I am at school now, I 
received a gift of money from 
you and used it to pay my school 
fees for this term.  I was so 
grateful for that support since 
my parents are really struggling 
to raise fees.  Here in Kenya it is 
hot but we are expecting rains in 
late March so that people can 
plant.  Otherwise here in school 
I am working hard to improve 
my grades so that I get to pass my final exam and be a better 
person in life.  I am so grateful for your sponsorship and say 
may God bless you.  Pass my regards to your group members 
and family. 

Blessings! Litha 
 6 
Dear Sally, 
How are you?  I hope you are fine as I am.  I thank you and 
your family for your support and the things you have done for 
me and by educating me.  I hope that you will continue with 
the same spirit towards others.  Thank you. 
May God Bless you. 
Litha 
  
Please consider donating, It’s one life changed, but that 
extends out way more than one! 
 

Christian Singles Group forming 
EUMC to Host- Local Christian Singles Meet! We're inviting 
other local, church, singles to meet. Help is needed to prepare 
for this. If you are single, looking for a new friend/partner 
and can spare some time? We'd love to have you! Please, 
contact our church office at 442-3012 or Dorothy Weber at 
707-502-4445 for the committee meeting details 
 
 

Eureka First UMC is 
pleased to announce the 
introduction of an electronic 

option for making regular offerings. Contributions can now 
be debited automatically from your checking or savings 
account or processed using your credit or debit card.  Go to 
our website: firstumceureka.org and click Online Giving. 
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A sincere appreciation and Thank You to all of you for the 
many beautiful cards, phone calls received and the lovely 
reception you prepared for Herb’s memorial. 
Again, we express our gratitude to you for the care and love 
you gave Herb and his family. 

Blessings,  
Shirley Peterson and Family. 

 
Please keep Catherine Moore, her daughter and her family in 
your prayers.  Catherine is in Arizona to be with her daughter 
as she has her second surgery of this year#



We are excited to hear the news that Todd Flanders will be 
returning to work at the Eureka Kohl’s store.  Welcome 
Home Todd! 
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Submissions to the Messenger 
If you have anything you would like 
included in the Messenger, please send 
submissions directly to your friendly 
editor, Dan Dionne, at 
dldionne@suddenlink.net.  And not just 
contributions!  If you have any suggestions 
for how we can make the Messenger serve 
our church better, we want to hear them!�



The Labor Day Campout at Grizzly Creek 
included a worship service, baptism and reception of new 
members.  CJ Rechelluul was baptized and received into 
membership and Suzanne Vance transferred her membership 
from Prescott UMC in Arizona.� 

Welcome CJ and Suzanne to membership at Eureka First  
 
 

MISSIONS…… 
�

DISASTER RELIEF IN COLORADO 
The Big Thompson River normally runs about 20 cfs 

(cubic feet per second). After 5 days of steady rain last 
September resulting in a year's worth of rainfall the Big 
Thompson reached 12,000 cfs. No, that is not a typo. The 
South Platte River is normally about 100 yards wide. Last 
year it ran two miles wide. The destruction across Colorado 
from these and other rivers and streams was devastating. The 
Rocky Mountain Annual Conference asked for volunteer 
teams to come and help.   

We answered this call by sending out a team of 22 to 
Loveland Colorado.  Six of us were from Eureka First UMC 
(Pastor Kathryn & Rob Dunning, Kris Flanders, Steve 
Peacock and Ken and Paula Blackshear.)  We represented 4 
states, 3 denominations and 8 churches.  We worked in 3 
areas each about 15-20 miles from the Loveland United 
Methodist Church which was our home for the week.   

Our team has returned safe and sound and full of joy 
from experiencing a week focused on Christ's love. We did 
lots of work, assisting three families in their homes and 
several families trying to get their business going again. We 
listened to their stories about the flood, damage to property 
and lives disrupted, valuing them as persons, while the 
progress of our work gave them encouragement. This is why 
we go. 

But when we go we are also enriched. The 
relationships with those we assist grow as we work. 
Friendships with other team members are strengthened and 
new friendships develop, and we realize that when we focus 
on sharing Christ's love it seems we receive back more than 
we give. It's like the magic penny, "lend it spend it and you'll 
have so many you end up having more".  

Eureka First spent some magic pennies to send this 
team out. Pennies in the form of prayers, money and cookies 
among other things. And we end up having more. 
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Food Donations for August – 104 lbs!  
Food placed in the basket in the narthex is distributed to the 
Food Bank, the Rescue Mission or 
kept in the church office for people 
who fall between the cracks of 
services available.  
Food is weighed by our children on 
the first Sunday of each month.   
Food Donations will be weighed 
on Sunday October 5. 

 

APPLE GLEANING 
Joan Brady, Mitzi 
Beck and Marylin 
“Cookie” Mahler 
spent the day 
picking apples for 
St. Vincent de 
Paul's dining 
facility.  More 
volunteers are 
needed to pick and 
deliver apples�to 
the dining facility on 2nd Street from people who grow them, 
but can't or don't want to harvest them. You'll need bags or 
boxes and perhaps a stool.  If interested please call or email 
the church ASAP.  Tapping this unused resource would 
be WONDERFUL! ! for our community. 
 

Alice Birney School  
As we begin a new school year many of us will be 
volunteering at Alice Birney School – if you would like to 
volunteer please contact Sally Pierce or the church office.  
Another way in which we can help is to collect boxtops and 
labels.  Watch for Box Tops for Education or Labels for 
Education on your groceries.  Clip the box top or the UPC 
label and bring to church.   
 

Another way to support Alice Birney is through Donors 
Choose, which grants requests from classroom teachers for 
needed supplies and equipment.  There are three requests 
from teachers at Alice Birney School: 
Take a look at what these teachers would like for their 
students:  http://www.donorschoose.org/project/kinder-
techies/1148929/ 
If you chip in to help a classroom reach its goal, you'll see the 
impact of your gift through photos, thank-you notes, and a 
cost report showing how every penny was spent 
 

MUSIC AT EUREKA FIRST 
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practices every Sunday morning from 9 to 9:45, in the 
Children’s Library in Christie Hall.  Singers ages 3 to 13 are 
welcome to come and join us!   
 

4��('
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Would you like to sing or play an instrument with the 
worship team?  Join us for rehearsals on Wednesdays at 6:30 
p.m. 
 

 
We rehearse at 7:00 pm on Wednesdays in the Christie Hall, 
Room 10.  Questions?   
Call Linda Dionne, director, at 497-6554.  We'd love to see 
you! 
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